When an occupational employee’s illness continues, company policy dictates that the manager notifies Qwest Disability Services (QDS) on the fourth consecutive day of an employee’s absence to trigger the Short-Term Disability and/or FMLA process. Absences of more than three days that do not qualify for STD may still qualify for protection under FMLA. The employee is also required to contact QDS on the fourth calendar day of illness. (see Note below)
Note: FMLA – If the employee is ill for less than 8 calendar days and they call QDS a packet will be sent. If they have it filled out and sent back in QDS will evaluate it for STD and FMLA. In cases that will not last more than 7 days, the member will be denied STD, but if the condition is serious enough FMLA would be approved, and the employee would not be paid wage replacement under Article 12, but would instead have that absence paid using the employee’s available paid and unpaid entitlement time or excused, unpaid time if the employee does not have any entitlement time remaining. If the issue to the employee is avoiding an occurrence and they don’t have an issue with using their entitlement time, they should fill out and return the information sent by QDS. If the employee fills out the paperwork, they are indicating to Qwest that they want the absence covered under FMLA. If the employee does not fill out or return this information, their absence will be paid in accordance with Article 12.

